Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 22 November 2023 Volume: Thirteen





CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Thursday 23 November

- 2024 Kindy A Orientation
- K-2 Transition

Friday 24 November

- 2024 Kindy B Orientation
- K-2 Transition
- **Permission** and donations due for the P&C Colour Run
- West Coast Eagles Talk 2pm

Monday 27 November

- High School Orientation at MSHS, JFSC, HSHS
- School Board Meeting 5.30pm
- P&C Meeting 6.45pm

Friday 1 December

P&C COLOUR RUN 2pm to 3pm

Wednesday 6 December

- Choir performance at Hawaiian Noranda Thursday 7 December
- Pre-primary excursion to Whiteman Park
- Year 6 Graduation lunch provided by Uniting Church
- Choir performance at Juniper Ella Williams Retirement Village

Friday 8 December

- **Christmas Assembly**
- Permission and payment due for the Year 6 Excursion

Monday 11 December

- Year 6 Graduation Ceremony 5.30pm Tuesday 12 December
- Year 6 Graduation Excursion

Wednesday 13 December

- Parent Newsletter
- Reports sent home

Thursday 14 December

Last day of 2023 for students

Music Assembly

What a treat we had last Friday! We were spectacularly entertained by our guitar ensemble, brass ensemble and our school choir. The students performed wonderfully. I am always impressed by their focus and

persistence. Congratulations to all students and to Mr Ferrier for a wonderful year of music teaching and learning.

Mrs Pesce Update

It is with sadness that I am announcing that Mrs Pesce will not be returning to Camboon PS. She will be dropping in at some events this year and we will be acknowledging and farewelling her next year. I will certainly miss her.

2024 Kindy Parent Meeting

It was lovely to welcome and meet the parents of our incoming Kindy students. There were many parents entering 'school world' for the first time! It was wonderful to see our school community come together to present all the things that happen at Camboon. Thank you to Mrs Nguyen for organising and presenting, Joanna Selby our wonderful school nurse, Chelsea Rutter who spoke on behalf of the P&C and to Sam Carpenter who opened the uniform shop even though she wasn't feeling great.

2024 Planning

Our student numbers for 2024 are lower than expected, however, I am hoping that more enrolments will come in before the end of the year. We do have space



for more students in most year levels and I am trying my hardest to structure the classes before the end of the year. However, it looks likely that we will not be putting up 2024 class lists until next year. I will keep you updated as best as I can.

If you are leaving the school (obviously Year 6 students will be), please email me to ensure that I have accurate numbers.

Tanice Cuculoska **Principal**

Before School, After School and Vacation Care

onsite at Camboon Primary School. Contact Care for Kids OSHC on 0456 857 463 or camboonoshc@careforkidswa.net.au or obtain a flyer from the school office.

FOR SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMS,



Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062

Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Phone: 08 9218 1400

MERIT AWARDS

2023

Congratulations to the following students,

who were awarded Merit Awards during todays assembly.

EC2	Havana R	Willow G		
EC3	Azaiha M			
Rm 1	Ava S	Ethan A		
Rm 2	Beatrix R	Lukas P		
Rm 3	Eldric N	Haris A	Monroe P	
Rm 4	Amara L	Roman V		
Rm 7	Aminata T	Astrid S	Austina A	Max C
Rm 8	Daniel T	Hannah A	Mohib U	
Rm 9	Elijah S	Yaqub A		
Rm 10	Emma P	Shiv P		
Rm 15	Susan D	Yusuf L		
Rm 16	Rocco V	Sienna D		
Rm 17	Adem K	Dave D		



POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT (PBS)

Term 4 Weeks 6-10 Focus:
We are responsible when we use our playground equipment safely.

At Camboon Primary School we are dedicated to providing a safe environment for your children. One way we do this is to teach our students how to use the playground and the equipment appropriately and safely.

Our playgrounds encourage students to exercise their bodies, brains and social skills. It gives them a chance to engage in unstructured free play that is important for their development.

By supporting the students to be responsible for their safety and the safety of others, through teaching them the correct way to use the equipment, we are establishing a foundation for success.



Aussie of the Month

The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian primary school based award program which has been in operation for over ten years, with the participation of hundreds of schools across the state.

Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises

Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the community. The awards also reflect some of the values we share as Australians, a sense of fair play, generosity of spirit, commitment to community, participation and a real concern for the environment.

Congratulations to our Aussie of the Month recipient



Hayley P, Room 9.

MONSTER SMILES

Monster Smiles is an initiative created by one of our former students, Joe. You can read about Joe and his journey to develop Monster Smiles at https://www.monstersmiles.com.au. Joe believes that when we practice random acts of kindness, it releases positivity: We feel better and the recipients of our acts feel better, which then makes them more likely to be kind to other people.

This year we have introduced a "Smiles and Kindness" Award for students who are positive role models within the school. The award will be presented by Mrs Cuculoska at assemblies. Students will receive a certificate, and a Monster Smiles pillowcase, donated by Joe.

Congratulations to our Smiles and Kindness recipient



<u> Hayley H, Room 4.</u>



Bicycle and tricycle chain guarding

There is a risk of serious lacerations if a student's toes or fingers are caught between the bicycle or tricycle chain and chain wheel (also known as the drive sprocket or sprocket). You can help to prevent injury by guarding bike and trike chains and drive sprockets.

To reduce the risk:

- Guard the chain and drive sprocket on bicycles and tricycles. The preferred guard is one which covers the top and bottom of the chain and sprocket. This is especially important for bikes and trikes used by young students. Contact a supplier of the bike or trike to find out if they supply full guards to fit the brand.
- ensure students riding bikes and trikes wear closed-in shoes.
- make sure the bike or trike is the size recommended for the age of the student
- Regularly service all bikes and trikes.

Term 1 After School Enrichment Classes



Camboon Primary School Every FRIDAY starting 9 Feb 2024 to 22 Mar 2024

Select After School Classes

www.Bricks4Kidz.com.au/Perth-Midland

An Extraordinary Learning Experience

News from the P&C



Colour Run

The colour run will take place on Friday, 1st of December. Kindy to Year 2 from 2.00pm – 2.30pm

Year 3 to Year 6 from 2.30pm - 3.00pm

(Kindy A students are also invited to attend along with parent supervision.)

Signed permission forms and donations due back this Friday 24th please.

Final P&C Meeting

Our final P&C meeting for 2023 is on Monday 27th November at 7pm. This is a great opportunity to meet some new faces for 2024.

Our AGM will be held in February 2024. Let's finish 2023 on a high!

Entertainment Book, Black Friday Promotion

You're officially on the guestlist for Entertainment's VIP event of the year!

Enjoy early access to their Black Friday promotion which gives you two Memberships, for the price of one! It's the perfect time to show your support for our fundraising cause by purchasing an Entertainment Membership.

For a strictly limited time, when you purchase any 12 or 24 month Membership to the Entertainment App you will receive a complimentary Membership of equal value!

And as an added bonus, every Membership purchased goes into the draw to win an epic cruise holiday on the azure waters of Fiji, valued at over \$4,470.

Hurry, this offer ends on 27th November. Get Your Membership Now -

https://subscribe.entertainment.com.au/fundraiser/89148a *3 month Membership purchases are excluded from this promotion.



Natalie La Guidara
P&C President